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Knights of Columbus, Council 367 meetings are held 

the 1st and 2nd Wednesday of each month beginning 

promptly at 7:00 p.m. 
 

 

The Norfolk Knight is published by and for the membership of 

Knights of Columbus, Norfolk, Va. Council 367.  The views 

expressed therein are not necessarily those of the Knights of 

Columbus.  It is published monthly to inform the membership and 

auxiliary on issues of concern.  The publication is posted on the 

Council’s website at kofc367.org and can be mailed to members 

free of charge, upon request.  Comments may be mailed to:  Editor, 

5201 Kennebeck Ave., Norfolk, VA  23513. 

COMING UP AT 

“THE FIRST COUNCIL IN THE SOUTH” 
 
October 1:    Coats for Families Kick-Off 
October 3,10,17,24,31: 40 Days 4 Life 11 AM-Noon 
October 5:  4th Degree Meeting at OLPH 
October 7:     Membership Meeting 
October 9:  4th Deg Flag Retire @ OLPH 
October 12:  COLUMBUS DAY 
October 14:       Officer’s Meeting  
October 18:  Drive-Thru Breakfast 
October 23:  Drive-Thru Shrimp Dinner 
October 21:  Into the Breach Program 
October 28:  Columbus Club Off Mtg 
October 30:  CTK Golf Tournament 
October 31:  HALLOWEEN 
 
 

Grand Knight’s Message 
 

Brothers, Families, and Friends of Council 367,  

  

 One of the longest parables in the New Testament 

may have deep meaning for us Knights.  It also might be a bit 

troubling if it is interpreted too narrowly.  The contradiction 

in what the parable means should not be dissolutioning one 

for Knights.  Instead, it should be a call to action for us.  That's 

the way I interpret it.  I believe we must understand it that way 

or all is lost.  Let me explain. 

 

 In Matthew 20: 1-16 Jesus details a long 

parable titled "The Workers in the Vineyard."  Recall that the 

story is about a landowner who goes out early in the morning 

to negotiate with laborers to work in his vineyard. He offers 

to pay them a day's wage for toiling in the field all day. Later 

he hires a second group and offers the same wage. Late in the 

day he finds the last group of laborers and offers them the 

same full day's wage to work in the vineyard for a much 

shorter period of time.  At the end of the day he pays them all 

the exact same wage.  Those who worked the entire day are 

paid the same as those who only work an hour.  The early 

workers grumble that they should be paid more.  The 

landowner explains that he is free to do as he wishes with his 

money. He tells the worker, "Take what is yours and go."  The 

moral of the parable is the very famous statement: "Thus, the 

last will be first, and the first will be last."  That's a gut punch 

to the faithful.  Maybe not though.   

 

 A generally accepted interpretation of the parable is 

that God is the landowner and we are the workers.  We 

"negotiate" our "wage" with God either early or late in the 

"day" as we see fit.   

 

 

Grand Knight’s Message cont, 
 

 God gets to do what he wants and, as such, it is by His 

grace that we are all "paid" the same in the end.  It's only by 

God's grace that we are paid at all.  The idea that some might 

be paid the same for less work is fundamentally antithetical to 

us.  That's especially true of us modern Americans.  We 

typically believe that the riches go to those who work the 

longest and the hardest.  However, that's not what God is 

telling us in this parable. We need to accept it and deal with it. 

But, it's humbling to do so.  That's part of the lesson for us.  

 

 As Knights, WE must be the first ones who sign up to 

work for God.  WE must be the ones who do the hard work all 

day in the "vineyard" for the same "wage" as lesser 

laborers.  WE must be the ones who gladly accept our "pay" at 

the end of the day.  WE must be the ones who do not grumble 

about it.  WE must be the ones who gladly accept our reward 

in the end.  WE must be the ones who trust that God's grace 

will be bestowed on us for our labors.  WE must be the ones 

who lead by example and do all of those things first so that 

others will follow our example.  If WE don't, who will?  We 

MUST. 

 

 It is my opinion that the proper interpretation of 

Matthew's parable is that us Knights have been called up to set 

the example for laboring for God so that others might emulate 

us.  We are called upon to do that.  I believe that Knights are 

the ones who must be the first and hardest workers for 

God.  We also have to believe that God's grace will reward us 

in the end despite what we might think is our excess of good 

work for Him 

 

See Grand Knight’s Message, Page 3 
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Family of the Month 

 

 The Family of the Month hails from Christ the King 

Catholic Church.  This family of six exemplifies the highest 

standard of servant leadership to the church and to their faith. 

They are an outstanding example of the true meaning of 

devotion and service.  He is a member of the CTK grounds 

committee and a lecturer at the 8:30 AM mass.  She volunteers 

for NEST and leads a prayer vigil.  Both he and his wife 

volunteer to assist with the children's liturgy, assists with the 

sanitizing of the church after mass, and devotes their spare 

time to beautifying the Holy Trinity community garden.   

 

 All four daughters are altar servers, NEST 

volunteers, work with the grounds crew, help to sanitize the 

church, and help beautify the Holy Trinity community garden. 

The oldest daughter is also a lecturer. Much of this family’s 

work is behind the scenes and goes unnoticed. They are a 

devoted family who epitomizes the ideal of the Catholic 

family.  They are to be commended for all that they do. The 

Family of the Month for September is the Okobi family: 

Peter, Vera, Onyinye, Somtochukwu, Onyebuka, and 

Kaosiso.  Congratulations! 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Dan 

 

Knight of the Month 
 

 The Knight of the Month is a newer member who has 

stepped WAY up to support the Council.  His example of 

selfless service to his fellow Knights has been 

impressive.  When called upon after a short notice officer 

position vacancy occurred, he quickly agreed to move up to 

fill the job without hesitation.  His willingness to take on the 

additional responsibilities incumbent with the new position 

was very impressive.  He eagerly learned his duties and easily 

adapted to his new role as Warden. He comfortably executed 

all the job requirements without issue. He also agreed to serve 

as the Faith in Action Family Committee Chairman for the 

Council.  He jumped right into the job and quickly made 

several program suggestions to help the Council execute our 

programs.  

 

 This Knight also stepped up to support the CTK Golf 

Tournament by forming a foursome to play. His efforts 

directly contributed to the fundraising success of this event. 

This Knight has also volunteered to work at several of the 

Drive Thru Dinners that we have conducted during the past 

several months. His presence was integral to the smooth 

operation of the recent fish fry event.   

 

 This Knight has already proven himself as a valuable 

and important member of the Council. The Knight of the 

Month for September is Brother Jeffrey Radford. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

 Dan 

 

 

  

 

Grand Knight’s Message, from Page 1 

 

 We must work tirelessly for Him in every 

regard.  We must devote ourselves to working in the parishes, 

working for the disadvantaged, working for charitable causes, 

working for the Order, and working for the glory of the 

Church.  If we are not the ones who do the hard work, then I 

fear that no one will.  If one can wait until the end and still be 

first, what's the point of working hard for God?  That's a 

troubling question but only if you misinterpret what Jesus is 

saying in the parable.  I suggest you read it and see if you 

come to a different conclusion than I have.  Thanks. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 

Dan Doyle 

 

 Financial Secretary Report 

 

Brothers,  

 

 Please update your information by going to the 

Members Only section of the Council’s webpage 

(kofc367.org) and fill out the Member History Form updating 

phone numbers, emails and your parish. Also be sure to include 

your anniversary date and wife’s birthday so we can 

acknowledge these important dates. Directions to enter the 

Members Only section, enter your membership # and birthday, 

once there, select “Access Council Documents” tab under the 

Council Documents Library heading, select “Member History 

Form”, fill out information, save document and email to me as 

listed on document. This information will only be held by the 

Financial Secretary. 

 

Vivat Jesus,  

Patrick Nash 

Financial Secretary 

.   

 

 

 

  

500 Club Update 
 

 We are off to a great start - thanks to everyone who 

has paid for their balls.  As of now, we have 72 paid out of 

130 and we are over half-way there to starting the drawings at 

the November Membership Meeting (Nov 02). Please keep the 

payments coming - we will not start unless all balls are 

paid.  Many have arranged numbers with me - if you wish to 

have specific numbers, please contact me at 

ptnash61@gmail.com or 402-350-3918.  Numbers only from 

001 to 500. As a reminder, anyone who wishes to join the 500 

Club past the first drawing, they will have to pay for the 

remainder of the drawing year at $5 per month. 

 

Vivat Jesus,  

Patrick Nash 

 

 
   

 

 

 

  

HAVE A BLESSED DAY BY 

PRAYING THE ROSARY!! 

 
 

 

 

mailto:ptnash61@gmail.co
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COMING UP IN NOVEMBER AT 

“THE FIRST COUNCIL IN THE SOUTH” 
 
November 1: ALL SAINTS DAY 
November 1: DAYLIGHT SAVINGS (Turn Back) 
November 2: ALL SOULS DAY 
November 2: 4th Degree Meeting (Council 367) 
November 3: ELECTION DAY 
November 4: Membership Meeting 
November 9: VETERANS DAY 
November 11: Officers Meeting (Open to All) 
November 12: Memorial Mass 
November 15: Drive-Thru Breakfast 
November 18: Into the Breach Program 
November 20: Drive-Thru Shrimp Dinner 
November 21: Drive by Drop Food 4 Food Baskets 
November 23: Assemble Thanksgiving Baskets 
November 25: Columbus Club Officer Meeting 
November 26: HAPPY THANKSGIVING 
November 30: Coats 4 Family Drive Ends 
 

Prayer of Pope Leo XIII 
(To be prayed after the Rosary in October) 

Prayer to St Joseph 

 

 To you, O Blessed Joseph, we have recourse in our 

affliction, and having implored the help of our most holy 

spouse, we now, with hearts filled with confidence, earnestly 

beg you to take us under your protection.  Through that sacred 

bond of charity which united you to the Immaculate Virgin 

Mother of God, and by the fatherly love with which you 

embraced the Child Jesus, we humbly beg you to look 

graciously upon the beloved inheritance which Jesus Christ 

purchased by his blood, and to aid us in our necessities with 

your power and strength. 

 

 Defend, O most watchful guardian of the Holy 

Family, the chosen children of Jesus Christ.  Keep from us, O 

most loving father, all blight of error and corruption.  Aid us 

from on high, most valiant defender, in this conflict with the 

powers of darkness.  And just as you once saved the Child 

Jesus from mortal danger, so now defend God’s Holy Church 

from the snares of the enemy and from all adversity.  Shield us 

by your constant protection, so that, supported by your 

example and strengthened by your help, we may be able to live 

a virtuous life, die a happy death, and obtain everlasting bliss 

in heaven.  Amen. 

  

 

Council Activities 
Go to our website at www.kofc367.org for more 

detailed info.  
 

COATS FOR FAMILIES – It’s going to be winter soon and 

there are plenty of families without proper clothing. Please 

donate clean, usable coats for this cause. Cash donations also 

accepted. The coat drive will end on November 30th. Contact 

John Person, PGK at 675-2107 for more information. 

 
FORTY DAYS PRAYER VIGIL – Come join the SPX 

parishioners for an hour from 11 am – 12 pm on all Saturdays 

in October to silently protest against abortion outside 

Planned Parenthood. Rosary will be prayed at the end 

 

FLAG RETIREMENT CEREMONY – Assembly 1162 is 

hosting this event at Our Lady of Perpetual Help in VB at 6 

PM.  If you have any flags to be retired, please contact 

Faithful Navigator Larry Forsythe at 757-383-2585. 

 

DRIVE-THRU BREAKFAST – Sunday, October 18th, 

from 9 – 10:30 AM.  Menu consists of scrambled eggs, hash 

browns, 2 sausages, 2 bacons, 1 biscuit & grits.  Cost is food 

donations for our Holiday Food Baskets or $10 to help the 

cost of turkeys.  Food needed: Stuffing Mix, Instant Potatoes, 

Green Beans, Corn, Cranberry Sauce, Corn Bread Mix, 

Gravy or Gravy Mix, Fruit Cocktail, Yams/Sweet Potatoes & 

Rice.  Reservations are required by October 12th. Contact 

PGK John  Person at jperson415@cox.net or 757-675-2107. 

 

SHRIMP DRIVE-THRU DINNER – Our Shrimp Drive-

thru Dinner will be on Friday, October 23rd, from 5:00 to 

6:30 pm.  Dinners MUST be ordered before Monday, 

October 19th.  Dinners include 10 Jumbo Shrimp, baked 

potato, cole slaw, desserts, cocktail sauce, sour cream, butter, 

towelettes, napkin, fork & knife.  Cost is $10.  Contact PGK 

John Person at jperson415@cox.net or 757-675-2107.  

Minimum dinners for event to be held is 60 dinners.  

Maximum will be 130 dinners. You know it’s delicious! 

 

INTO THE BREACH – Is a program to strengthen our 

Catholicism among the men in the Catholic faith. All 

Catholic men are welcome every third Wednesday at 7 PM 

at the Council.  Contact Steve Cyrs at 757-635-7590 for info.  

 

CHRIST THE KING GOLF CLASSIC – Rescheduled on 

Friday, October 30th at the OV Golf Course with a 11 am 

Shotgun Start.  Be a Player or a Sponsor.  Contact Tony 

Zontini at 757-625-4951 or tzontini@ctkparish.org. Sign up 

on website www.ctkschoolgolf.org. 

 

HOLIDAY FOOD BASKETS - If you know of any family 

that is in need of a Thanksgiving food basket, please let us 

know. Their names will remain anonymous and the Knight 

supplying the name(s) is responsible for the delivery. Goods 

and donations can be dropped off at the Council during any 

event or given to any Brother Knight. Contact PGK Pat 

Brennan at 587-0477.  See items in Drive-thru Breakfast! 

 
 

Things to Know as a Knight 
 

VIVAT JESUS – It means “Jesus Lives” and this is the 

greeting between Knights as they greet each other. 

 

TEMPUS FUGIT, MEMENTO MORI – The Knights of 

Columbus Fraternal Motto translated means “TIME FLIES, 

REMEMBER DEATH.”  So, get busy Living! God Bless! 

 

 

mailto:jperson415@cox.net
mailto:tzontini@ctkparish.org
http://www.ctkschoolgolf.org/


                                        
 
 
 
     

          
   
 
 
 

             

AWARDS 9/2/20 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

AUGUST FOM PRESENTATION 9/27/20 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

TOP LEFT PICTURE IS WGK DAN DOYLE 

PRESENTING THE SEPTEMBER KNIGHT 

OF THE MONTH TO PAST FAITHFUL 

NAVIGATOR ED NETTLETON.  TOP 

RIGHT PICTURE IS WGK DAN DOYLE 

PRESENTING THE WARDEN JEWEL TO 

BROTHER JEFFREY RADFORD AS HE 

STEPPED UP TO TAKE THE VACANT 

POSITION OF WARDEN WHICH IS PART 

OF THE REASON HE’S BEEN SELECTED 

FOR THE SEPTEMBER KNIGHT OF THE 

MONTH. TO THE LEFT IS AMY WOODS 

RECEIVING THE AUGUST FAMILY OF 

THE MONTH AWARD FOR HER FAMILY 

FROM THE WGK AND FR PAUL 

MUYIMBWA AT SACRED HEART 

PARISH.  CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL!   

 

 



                                        
 
 
 
           

          

           

        

BLOOD DRIVE 9/12/20 PT 1 OF 2 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



                                        
 
 
 
           

        

         

        

BLOOD DRIVE 9/12/20 PT 2 OF 2 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

WE HAD AN OUTSTANDING LEAVE NO NEIGHBOR BEHIND BLOOD 

DRIVE WHERE WE HAD TWENTY-TWO DONORS CONTRIBUTING 66 

UNITS OF BLOOD.  THE RED CROSS WAS VERY PLEASED WITH THE 

OUTCOME & COMPLIMENTARY OF OUR HELP TO MAKE IT HAPPEN. 

THANKS TO PGK BOB PLACE FOR CHAIRING THE EVENT AND THANKS 

TO THE FOLLOWING BROTHER KNIGHTS & WIVES THAT HELPED SET 

UP & SUPPORT THE EVENT.  WGK DAN DOYLE & WIFE ROSE, PGK PAT 

BRENNAN, STEVE CYRS, PGK LARRY FORSYTHE, FELIX KUMAR, PETER 

LAURIN, DAVE LISTOL, PGK PAT NASH, PGK JOHN & MARION PERSON, 

CHARLIE PRIETZ, LISA RADFORD, PGK RON SCHAFER, & RAYMOND 

SELG.  A HUGE THANKS TO PGK DAN OWENS WHO DONATED MONEY 

TOWARD THE COST TO RENT THE HALL OUT FOR THE BLOOD DRIVE.   

 

 



                                        
 
 
 
 
         
 

         

           

       
 

EXEMPLIFICATION AT OUR LADY 

OF LAVANG PARISH 9/20/20 PT 1 OF 2 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 



                                        
 
 
 
             
       
       

          

             
       

EXEMPLIFICATION AT OUR LADY 

OF LAVANG PARISH 9/20/20 PT 2 OF 2 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

THANKS TO PGK JIM PRESSLER FOR COORDINATING OUR FIRST 

COMBINED EXEMPLIFICATION OF CHARITY, UNITY, & FRATERNITY 

WITH HIS TEAM OF PGK ED ISAJEWICZ, PGK LARRY FORSYTHE, & 

PETER LAURIN.  WE BROUGHT IN 11 NEW BROTHER KNIGHTS, 10 FROM 

OUR LADY OF LAVANG PARISH AND 1 FROM BLESSED SACRAMENT.  

THANKS TO THE BROTHER KNIGHTS SUPPORTING THIS EVENT, PGK 

HC, NAPOLEON CARAGAN, STEVE CYRS, CAY ISAJEWICZ, PGK JOHN & 

MARION PERSON, PGK BOB PLACE, PFN ED NETTLETON, & DAN 

SCHMIDT.  FIELD AGENT RAYMOND SELG WAS ALSO PRESENT. WE 

CELEBRATED A BEAUTIFUL VIETNAMESE MASS WITH FR. JOSEPH 

NGUYEN AND HAD SOME DELICIOUS CAKE AFTER THE 

EXEMPLIFICATION.  GOD BLESS AND VIVAT JESUS BROTHER KNIGHTS! 

 

 

 



                                        
 
 
 
 

         

        

        
           

       
 

WELCOME BROTHER KNIGHTS! 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO FR JOSEPH NGUYEN 

(PRONOUNCED WIN), THI BUI (TEA BUOY), THONG 

DINH, LINH LUU, JOHN MOSCOE, DAVID NGUYEN, 

DUKE NGUYEN, JAKE NGUYEN, JAME NGUYEN, 

TRUONG PHAM, & VUONG PHAM. VIVAT JESUS!        

 

 



                                        
 
 
 
     

          

         

                 

LASAGNA DRIVE-THRU DINNER 9/25/20 
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LASAGNA DRIVE-THRU DINNER PT 2 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

WE HELD OUR FIRST EVER DRIVE THRU LASAGNA DINNER TO HELP 

CELEBRATE OUR 122ND BIRTHDAY AS A COUNCIL.  MENU INCLUDED 

SOME VERY TASTY & FILLING LASAGNA MADE BY BROTHER DAVE 

LISTOL, FRESH GREEN BEANS, GARLIC BREAD, TOSS SALAD, 

BIRTHDAY CAKE & DESSERTS MADE AND DONATED FROM PATTI 

BRINK AND MARION PERSON.  WE SERVED 103 DELICIOUS MEALS AND 

RECEIVED NUMEROUS COMPLIMENTS FROM THE DINNERS.  THANKS 

TO WGK DAN DOYLE, STEVE CYRS, PETER LAURIN, I CAN COOK 

ANYTHING DAVE LISTOL, PGK JOHN & MARION PERSON, PGK BOB 

PLACE, PGK JIM PRESSLER, CHARLIE PRIETZ, IVAN TORRES, IVAN 

TORRES JR, & TODD WOMACK.  AS YOU CAN SEE FROM THE PICTURES 

ABOVE, WE ALSO HAD PGK KENNY BRINK & PGK JOE MARASCO AS 

OUR ENFORCERS TO ENSURE NO ONE STOLE SOMEONE’S LASAGNA 

DINNER OR PATTI’S COOKIES.  THANKS TO ALL WHO SUPPORTED THIS 

EVENT.  WE COULDN’T DO IT WITHOUT YOUR SUPPORT.  GOD BLESS!  
 

 

 



                                        
 
 
 
     

          

        
           

        

40 DAYS FOR LIFE 9/26/20 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

THE FIRST COUNCIL IN THE SOUTH JOINED THE SPX PARISHIONERS 

OUTSIDE PLANNED PARENTHOOD LOCATED AT 515 NEWTOWN RD IN 

VIRGINIA BEACH FOR A PEACEFUL PRAYER VIGIL FOR THE 40 DAY OF 

LIFE CAMPAIGN FROM 11 AM TO NOON.  THE LAST 20 MINUTES WE 

PRAYED THE ROSARY FOR THE UNBORN.  THIS WILL HAPPEN FOR THE 

NEXT 5 SATURDAYS THRU OCT 30TH.  PLEASE JOIN US IF YOU CAN.  

OCTOBER 3RD AT 1 PM, THERE WILL ALSO BE A MOTIVATIONAL RALLY 

FROM DR. HAYWOOD ROBINSON, A FORMER ABORTIONIST WHO NOW 

WORKS WITH 40 DAYS FOR LIFE.  PLEASE BRING A CHAIR & INVITE 

FAMILY & FRIEND TO HEAR HIS TESTIMONY.  THANKS TO PGK DAN 

DOYLE, STEVE CYRS, PETER LAURIN, DAVE LISTOL, PGK JOHN & 

MARION PERSON, & MARVIN WENIGER FOR ATTENDING THIS EVENT. 

 

 

 



                                        
 
 
 
 

         
 
 
 
 

 

 

    
        

HARRIE O PEARSON III 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

LIFETIME NORFOLK RESIDENT 

HARRIE OSCAR PEARSON III, 86, 

PASSED AWAY PEACEFULLY 

SEPTEMBER 16, 2020 OF NATURAL 

CAUSES SURROUNDED BY FAMILY.  

HARRIE, THE SON OF HARRY AND 

ALICE PEARSON, WAS BORN 

JANUARY 11, 1934 AND GREW UP IN 

WILLOUGHBY.  HE WAS THE 

HUSBAND OF ALMOST 60 YEARS TO 

THE LATE CAROLYN B. PEARSON 

AND THE BROTHER OF THE LATE 

PETER PEARSON AND UNA 

PEARSON MURPHY.  HARRIE IS 

SURVIVED BY HIS SISTER ALICE 

PEARSON REED OF VIRGINIA 

BEACH AND HIS BROTHER BILL 

PEARSON OF NORFOLK. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

HARRIE IS ALSO SURVIVED BY IS FOUR CHILDREN SUSAN BOUSQUET (JOE) OF 

NORFOLK, VA, STEPHEN PEARSON (ERIK) OF BOWIE, MARYLAND, PATTY 

EUBANKDS (MATT) OF POQUOSON VA & TONY PEARSON (MARY) OF NORFOLK, VA 

& FIVE GRANDCHILDEN & GREAT GRANDCHLDREN. 

 

AFTER ATTENDING NORFOLK CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL, WHERE HE WAS A STAR 

ATHLETE, HARRIE SERVED IN THE UNITED STATES NAVY & THE NAVAL RESERVE.  

HE WAS A CAREER EMPLOYEE FOR 36 YEARS OF C&P TELEPHONE COMPANY 

WHERE HE WAS RECOGNIZED AS A PIONEER. HARRIE WAS AN ACTIVE MEMBER 

OF CHRIST THE KING CHURCH IN NORFOLK AS WELL AS FREQUENT PARTICIPANT 

FEEDING THE HOMELESS WITH NORFOLK CATHOLIC WORKER.  HARRIE 

VOLUNTEERED FOR 27 YEARS WITH SENTARA NORFOLK GENERAL IN THE HEART 

HOSPITAL AND DONATED A TOTAL OF 18 GALLONS OF BLOOD TO THE RED CROSS. 

 
HARRIE WAS A BASKETBALL COACH FOR CHRIST THE KING SCHOOL & AN AVID 

GOLFER, INCLUDING ACHIEVING FOUR INSTANCES OF A “HOLE IN ONE” AT LOCAL 

GOLF COURSES.  HARRIE LOVED TO TRAVEL, & ALONG WITH HIS WIFE & FRIENDS, 

ENJOYED MANY BUS TOURS OF THE UNITED STATES AS WELL AS A CARIBBEAN 

CRUISE.  HE ENJOYED SAILING, PUTTERING IN THE YARD & SPENDING TIME ON 

THE RIVER AT HIS CABIN IN ARROWHEAD, NC WITH HIS WIFE, FAMILY & FRIENDS. 

 

A MASS OF RESURRECITON WILL BE CELEBRATED ON OCTOBER 3RD AT 11 AM FOR 

THE FAMILY AT CTK, FOLLOWED BY INTURNMENT IN THE COLUMBARIUM THERE 

ON SITE.  MASS WILL BE LIVE-STREAMED ON PARISH FACEBOOK PAGE 

(https://www.facebook.com/ctknorfolkva/).  VIVAT JESUS BROTHER HARRIE! 
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Sick and Deceased 
 

We pray for those listed below prior to 
each Council Meeting and ask that each 
Brother also remember them in their prayers 
 and at Mass: 

 

 
 

 

Dr Frederick Brown  Michael Brown  

Jody Bowman    Brenda Cannon  

John Cannon   Diane Carlan  

Bill Carr   Joaquin Chacon 

Bonny Charleston  Robert DeSantis  

Daniel Dowd Sr   Truman Elliott  

Aria Epperly   Philip Escuadra  

Paul Forsythe   Penny Fraizer 

Patrick Hartnett   Cammy Hipp 

William Hollman   Roger Holmes  

Garnell Housler   Pat Hughes  

Walker King   Barbara Knarr  

Steve Kocurek   Olivia Kukanich  

Lademan Family   Bob LaGreca  

Joe Marasco   Cooper Masingell 

Mike McKenna   John Mello  

Cindy Michalski   Jack Michalski  

J.R. Morris   Renee Modzelewski 

Jay Perez   Donald Pierce  

Mark Pompe   David Powel  

Sauda Pousa   Betty Priester  

Richard Priester, Sr  David Rieves  

Kayla Shelton   Robert Shomaker  

Ron Spangler   Ben Spasaro 

Chrisssie Sweeney  Donald Sweeney 

Teresa Sweeney   Mary Jane Teall  

Gregory Trent   Ann Marie Volonoski 

Ed Webb   Bob Yost   

Rev Stanley Youngberg 
   

We also pray for the repose of the souls of the departed.  May 

they rest in peace.  

 

       Harrie Pearson 

  

Note:  If anyone knows of someone who needs to be ADDED 

or REMOVED from our list, please contact Pat Brennan at 

(757) 587-0477 or patbpgk367@cox.net  

 

Happy Birthday Brothers & Wives 
 

Mariano S Acevedo   Rich Antle 55 

Joseph E Bottum    Patricia Brennan 

Christopher J Budde 55  John W Cannon   

David V Cootes   Daniel W Dowd Sr 75 

Truman Elliott   Brian C Ellis   

Mary Lou Epstein  James T Hayes 97 

Steven W Kocurek Sr PGK 60 Steve W Kocurek Jr 

Mireille Liedl    Rev Matthias Lusembo 

William R Mann 80   Kelly Miller   

Andre A Morin   Mark J Nelson 60 

Edward E Nettleton 60  James Nguyen 

Jeffrey Radford   Bertha Richard 

Narcisse F Satchivi 55  Daniel W Schmidt 50 

Rev Thai Q Trinh   Mark S White 60   

Kathi Woodington  Daniel  Zinni PGK 75 

Happy Anniversary! 
 

Charles M & Betty Scott Prietz   10-13  

Alfred S & Rebecca DiRosa Jr   10-24 

Hoang V & Donna Le   10-25  

Thomas M & Susan Atkinson   10-26 

 

 Happy Anniversary to you all! May you enjoy many more 

Blessed Years Together! 

Raymond Selg 
Field Agent 

Office: 757.717.4348                            Fax: 757.644.4977 

SelgOfficeMail@kofc.org                    www.SelgKofC.com                                         

                               

 

  
Knights of Columbus                                    2500 Almeda Ave 

IN SERVICE TO ONE.                                        Suite 111 

IN SERVICE TO ALL.                                             Norfolk, VA 23513 

      

 

Form #100 
Belongs in 

All of These Places 

 
• Briefcase  

• In Your Pocket 

• Near Your Phone 

• Glove Compartment 

• Everywhere You Go! 
 

SIGN UP A NEW MEMBER TODAY! 

 

 
Knights of Columbus 

      

 

mailto:patbpgk367@cox.net
mailto:SelgOfficeMail@kofc.org
http://www.selgkofc.com/
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2020 NEWSLETTER PATRONS 
 

Aponte, William   Atkinson, Thomas M  Bagg, John D   Barker, Michael P 

Bilger, Joshua E   Brennan PGK, Patrick B  Capozzi, Thomas D  Caragan, Napoleon M  

Carr Jr, William A   Chronik, Michael N  Cyrs, Steven B   DiRosa Jr, Alfred S 

Dowd, Daniel W   Doyle, Daniel T   Ellington, Richard D  Elliott, Truman  

Ennels, George M  Escuadra PGK, John A  Ethier, Darique A   Felix, Kumar  

Forsythe PGK, Howard L  Gallo, Jonathan V  Glennon, Brendan K  Goeke, Alan D  

Halvorson, James M  Harris, David J   Hickey, Matthew J  Holden, Robert H  

Horsch, Thomas C  Isajewicz Jr, Edward A  Kocurek Sr, Steven W  Kukanich, Eric G  

Leonard, Michael J  Listol, David R   Litkowski, Mark Allen  Magyar, Mark J  

Makar, Peter M   Maleski PGK, Sylvester (Mem) Mann, William R   Mansoor, John V   

Mark, Jonathan   Martinez, Henry   McLeod Jr, George P  Miles Sr, Jesse J  

Morin, Andre A   Morlino, Angelo J  Morlino, Anthony P  Murphy, Shaun K   

Nash PGK, Patrick T  Nelson, Mark J   Nettleton, Edward E  Nichols, Howard L 

Onwubunta, Oliver  Owens Jr, Hugo A  Perez, Jesus   Person PGK, John F  

Pico, Andres V   Potrzebowski, Ronald J  Pousa PGK, Jorge L  Pressler PGK, James L 

Priester Sr, Richard D  Prietz, Charles M   Quezon, Antonio C (Mem) Regan, Christian Rizal L 

Rhodes, Kent M   Rice III, Charles A  Ruedisueli, John P  Sanders, Anthony J 

Schafer PGK, Ronald P  Schmidt, Daniel W  Schroeder, Michael  Shaw, James E  

Sparagna, Jack A   Stover PGK, Ronald A  Trent Sr, Richard H  Upton Jr, Robert E 

Vargo, Kevin T   Webber Jr., Thomas G  Webber, Thomas G  Williams, James A 

Womack, James T  Woods, Christopher L 
 

 

 

Got a question?  E-mail your Grand Knight: 

dandoyle615@gmail.com 
 

Visit “The First Council in the South’s” official site at: 

kofc367.org 
 

Visit the Knights of Columbus official site at: 

www.kofc.org 

 

Support Coats 4 Families. 

It’ll give warmth to your 

heart and to a Person’s Body. 

Charity is our #1 Principal! 

Taking a Minute to say a 

Kind Word to Someone 

may Last a Lifetime for 

that Person! 

K O V A R  
 

Norfolk Council 367 KOVAR Campaign 2019 Assisting Virginians with Intellectual Disabilities 

 

Please designate your contribution: 

 

#42569 Combined Federal Campaign #735 Virginia Combined Campaign #8838 United Way 
 

 Virginia Knights have raised more than $14.5 million since 1971 in assistance for citizens with intellectual disabilities 

and funded such projects as group home loans and furnishings, transportation, infant intervention programs, training programs, 

startup programs, and Virginia Special Olympics.  For more information about KOVAR, please visit http://www.kovar.org and 

to donate to this year's Council KOVAR drive, please contact PGK Ron Schafer. 

. 

 
 

mailto:michigan_masterchief@hotmail.com
http://www.kovar.org/
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Norfolk Council #367 
 
Grand Knight  Daniel Doyle  348-0884 
Chaplain   VACANT  
Deputy Grand Knight Napoleon Caragan           651-2850 
Chancellor  Ed Nettleton, PFN          904-742-9289 
Financial Secretary  Patrick Nash, PGK          402-350-8918 
Treasurer   Kent Rhodes   353-8410 
Advocate   Robert Place, PGK  708-4187 
Warden   Jeffrey Radford         816-1462 
Recorder   Dan Schmidt  348-5517 
Inside Guard  David Harris  773-3102 
Outside Guard  VACANT         xxx-xxxx 
Trustee, 3-Year  John Person, PGK  675-2107 
Trustee, 2-Year  Larry Forsythe, PGK 383-2585 
Trustee, 1-Year  Edward Isajewicz Jr,PGK 623-6348 
Lecturer   Steve Cyrs  635-7590 
     
Council Office     857-6982 

Columbus Club 
 
President   Tom Horsch           623-2174 
Vice President  James L. Pressler, PGK 515-5116 
Secretary   Patrick Nash, PGK          402-350-8918  
Treasurer /Reg Agent John Person, PGK  675-2107 
Trustee   Nicholas F Ramirez  752-5889 
Trustee   Robert Place, PGK  708-4187 
Trustee   Todd Womack          252-340-0753 
Rental Agent  Charles “O.J.” Simpson 735-2086 
Grand Knight  Dan Doyle  348-0884 
Past Grand Knight  Edward Isajewicz Jr, PGK 623-6348 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

T H E  N O R F O L K  K N I G H T  
October 2020                     Knights of Columbus 

Volume 41, No. 4                                                             Norfolk, Virginia – Council 367 

“The First Council In The South” - 1898 

2020/2021 Fraternal Year 
 

Council Officers 

Committees 

Program Director  Napoleon Caragan           651-2850 
Faith Director  Steven Cyrs  635-7590 
Vocations Chairman James L. Pressler, PGK 515-5116 
Community Director  Ivan C. Torres  572-0250 
Life Director  Peter Laurin  372-2749 
Public Relations  John F. Person, PGK 675-2107 
Family Director  Jeffrey Radford  816-1462  
Membership Director Edward Nettleton, PFN         904-742-9289 
Recruitment Committee #1 John F. Person, PGK 675-2107 
Recruitment Committee #2 Howard L Forsythe, PGK 383-2585 
Recruitment Committee #3  Edward Isajewicz Jr, PGK 623-6348 
 

Retention Chairman  Patrick Nash, PGK          402-350-8918 
Fourth Degree  Larry Forsythe, PGK 383-2585 
Fraternal   Joseph V Marasco, PGK 560-4507 
Holiday Food Baskets Patrick B Brennan, PGK 587-0477 
KCIC/PKD  James L. Pressler, PGK 515-5116 
KOVAR   Ronald P. Schafer, PGK 735-1644 
Newsletter Editor  John F Person, PGK 675-2107 
Special Olympics  Howard L Forsythe, PGK 383-2585 
  
 

 

 
 

 

KNIGHTS 
OF COLUMBUS 

 
IN SERVICE TO ONE. 

IN SERVICE TO ALL. 



 DRIVE-THRU BREAKFAST  
  

 
WHERE:  5201 KENNEBECK AVE, NORFOLK, VA 23513 

WHEN: 9 – 10:30 AM SUNDAY OCTOBER 18TH, 2020.  

MENU: SCRAMBLED EGGS, HASH BROWNS (AKA CHARLIE 

TATORS), 2 SAUSAGES, 2 BACONS, 1 BISCUIT & GRITS. 

(ORDERS MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE MONDAY, OCT 12TH & 

MINIMUM OF 50 MEALS REQUIRED TO MAKE THIS HAPPEN!) 

COST:  YOUR CHOICE OF $10 OR FOOD DONATIONS TO 

SUPPORT OUR HOLIDAY FOOD BASKETS! MONEY WILL GO 

FOR THE PURCHASE OF TURKEYS AND THE FOOD DONATIONS 

NEEDED ARE STUFFING MIX, INSTANT POTATOES, GREEN 

BEANS, CORN, CRANBERRY SAUCE, CORN BREAD MIX, 

GRAVY OR GRAVY MIX, FRUIT COCKTAIL, YAMS / SWEET 

POTATOES & RICE.  

TO ORDER, CONTACT PGK JOHN PERSON AT  jperson415@cox.net  

or 757-675-2107.  TO PICK UP, DRIVE TO FIRST DOOR TO PAY OR 

DELIVER FOOD & DRIVE TO SECOND DOOR TO RECEIVE FOOD.   

  

mailto:jperson415@cox.net


 DRIVE-THRU SHRIMP DINNER   

 
WHERE:  5201 KENNEBECK AVE, NORFOLK, VA 23513 

WHEN: 5 – 6:30 PM FRIDAY OCTOBER 23RD, 2020.  

MENU: 10 JUMBO SHRIMP, BAKED POTATO, COLE SLAW, & 

DESSERT.  (BUTTER, SOUR CREAM, COCKTAIL SAUCE, 

TOWELETTES, EATING UTENSILS, & NAPKIN PROVIDED) 

COST:  $10 (ORDERS MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE OCT19TH) 

TO ORDER, CONTACT PGK JOHN PERSON AT  jperson415@cox.net  

or 757-675-2107.  TO PICK UP, DRIVE TO FIRST DOOR TO PAY & 

DRIVE TO SECOND DOOR TO RECEIVE FOOD. 

60 ORDERS MINIMUM, MAX OF 130 ORDERS WILL BE TAKEN.  

BEER & WINE WILL BE SOLD IN THE PICNIC AREA FOR THOSE 

THAT WOULD LIKE TO STAY & EAT OUTSIDE.  GOD BLESS!          

  

mailto:jperson415@cox.net


                                        
 
  
   
     

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

          
        
           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

        
 

NEED A PART TIME JOB? 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

WORTHY PAST FAITHFUL NAVIGATOR, ED NETTLETON RECEIVED 

THIS JOB REQUEST FROM TERRI LISKEY, OWNER OF LISKEY PRINTING 

ASKING IF HE’D POST THIS JOB OFFERING TO OUR MEMBERS. 

 

LISKEY PRINTING IS SEEKING A PART-TIME ROUTE DRIVER-

DISTRIBUTION MANAGER FOR A LOCAL TOURISM PUBLICATION.  THE 

VIRGINIA BEACH GUIDE MAGAZINE, WHICH IS DISTRIBUTED 

PRIMARILY AT THE VIRGINIA BEACH OCEANFRONT AND 

SURROUNDING AREAS.  MUST HAVE GOOD PEOPLE SKILLS.  WE 

PROVIDE COMPANY VAN AND GAS, ETC.  JOB REQUIRES 

APPROXIMATELY 20-25 HOURS PER WEEK IN THE SPRING/SUMMER 

MONTHS AND APPROXIMATELY 12-15 HOURS PER WEEK IN THE 

FALL/WINTER MONTHS.  MUST HAVE GOOD DRIVING RECORD AND BE 

ABLE TO LIFT 30 POUND BOXES.  PAY IS $15 PER HOUR. EMAIL RESUME 

TO EVAN@LISKEYPRINTING.COM   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

HOLIDAY FOOD BASKET INFO 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

WE NEED THE FOLLOWING ITEMS FOR OUR HOLIDAY FOOD BASKETS: 

STUFFING MIX, INSTANT POTATOES, GREEN BEANS, CORN, RICE, FRUIT 

COCKTAIL, CRANBERRY SAUCE, CORN BREAD MIX, GRAVY OR GRAVY 

MIX, YAMS/SWEET POTATOES & CASH FOR TURKEY PURCHASES! 

 

YOU’LL HAVE MANY CHANCES TO DONATE.  COME BY DURING A 

MEETING OR AN EVENT, ESPECIALLY OUR DRIVE-THRU BREAKFAST 

WHERE YOU CAN RECEIVE BREAKFAST FOR A FOOD DONATION ON 

NOVEMBER 15TH FROM 9 – 10:30 OR DURING OUR “DRIVE THRU DROP” 

ON SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 21ST FROM 10 – 2 PM.  WE WILL BE 

ASSEMBLING THE BASKETS ON MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23RD AND 

DISTRIBUTING TO THE KNIGHTS REQUESTING THEM.  CONTACT PGK 

PAT BRENNAN AT 757-587-0477 FOR MORE INFORMATION.  GOD BLESS! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:EVAN@LISKEYPRINTING.COM
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